Independence PTO Meeting Minutes
August 29, 2011

Meeting called to order @ 7:05 pm at West Elementary Commons
Welcome

Introduction of new PTO board members for 2011-2012 school year. 
Co-Chairs:  Gina Homan/Kim Hansen
Secretary:    Susan Johnson  

Treasurer:    Deb Martin 

Ice cream social held to kick off our first meeting of the school year. 
BINGO “Get to Know Each Other” ice breaker played. 

Treasurer’s Report

Deb is still finalizing information from previous treasurer. 
· $21,469.00 balance

Secretary’s Report
Review of minutes from previous meeting held on 05/12/2011.

As of 09/09/2011, we have 83 PTO memberships for 2011-2012 school year.
Correspondence
Thank you to Betty Giddings for designing/making the PTO table plaque and stationary cards. 

Box Tops for Education & Milk Moola
BTFE Submission and Check Dates
Collections:  03/01 – 10/31
Checks:  12/15

Collections:  11/01 – 02/28
Checks:  04/15

MM Submission and Check Dates

Collections:  Anytime (need minimum of 1000)
Checks:  Issued as submissions received

(Runs until 10/01/2013)

Volunteers

Have senior citizens willing to count. 

Milk Moola collections from Oak View and Senior Center being split between East and West.  

Holly Mueller is doing count for West BTFE. 

Names of East and West secretaries provided to Betty Giddings to send information to. 
Popcorn and Juice Parties

Promote classroom participation.  Consideration to save for spring. 

October is national popcorn month. 

Notes Home

Take home newsletter for collection of Box Tops and Milk Moola. 

Old Business
PTO float participated in parades held in Independence, Rowley and Brandon over the summer.  We received the Governor’s award at the Independence parade.   Thank you to the volunteers for their participation. 

Build! T-shirts offered for sale at meeting.  The cost is $5.00/shirt.  Contact Gina Homan at 334-5653 if you would like a shirt.  

Left over yearbooks for 3rd – 6th grade 2010-2011 school year offered for sale at meeting.  The cost is $15.00/book.  Contact Gina Homan at 334-5653 if you would like a yearbook.  Plan is to do the yearbooks again in spring 2011 for the 3rd – 6th grades.  

Received thank you cards from teachers for $100 PTO checks distributed for 2011-2012 school year.  Checks were given to teachers who server ALL students (K-6 gen ed classroom, PE, music, guidance).  

New Business
Fun(d) Run intent is to raise money for classroom needs.  5K and mile routes will require at least 20 volunteers for route, food table, etc.  Tentative date is morning for 10/15.   Need volunteer support in order to hold this event.  

Carnival is our major PTO fund raiser for the 2011-2012 school year.  Set on school calendar for 03/31 at West Elementary.  Volunteers needed and sign up sheets will be posted at both East and West Elementary.  Start saving gently used stuffed animals and small toys to be given as carnival prizes. 
US Cellular Calling All Communities is a program starting 09/09 – 10/06/2011 based solely on votes.  Give away is $1 million (1-$150,000 / 17-$50,000).   Need to go to US Cellular location and get a card with code then log into community involvement link, select your school and vote up to 1 time a day.  PTO will send out note for take home.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.

Submitted by Susan Johnson/PTO Secretary

9/13/2011
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